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May 8, 2013

Mr. Reza Afaghpour, PE

   Attn:  Shawn Biazar

SBS Constructing & Engineering, LLC

10209 Snowflake Ct.  NW

Albuquerque, New Mexico  87184
RE:
Private Residence – 12412 Los Arboles  NE  

File #
H22-D026A
Lot A, Block 22, Brentwood Hills Subdivision
Grading Plan for Grading Permit & Building Permit 
PE Stamp:  5 / 2 /2013
Dear Mr. Afaghpour: 

Proposed work on the subject site will disturb more than 500 cubic yards of soil, and will thus require a Grading Permit prior to resuming excavation.   

Based upon the information provided in your submittal received 05-03-2013, the above referenced plan cannot be approved for Grading Permit or Building Permit, until the following issues have been addressed:  

1. The map scale appears to be 1”=10’ rather than the 1”=20’ stated on the plan.  
2. There are significant, existing encroachments shown on this site from adjacent, garden walls.  Will these encroachments be allowed to remain as permanent improvements?  
3. Regarding the offsite drainage basin, upstream of the site:

a. Contours from Tramway Blvd. Record Drawings indicate that the offsite swale is blocked by a ridge approximately 165’ north of this lot, so this plan will need to convey those offsite flows through the site. 

b. Our GIS records show that basin to be only about 21,500 SF, rather than the 56,000 used in your analysis.  

4. The channel capacity calculations for Section A-A use a channel slope of 0.05 ft/ft, however the plan shows a slope of only 0.01 ft/ft.  
5. I am concerned for the stability of some of the proposed deep cuts and steep perimeter slopes, and for the adjacent, existing, garden walls, due to the potential for erosion.  Provide more detailed grading and spot elevations to ensure wall stability.  

6. The “1:1 Max.” specified for several slopes on the site must be armored for permanent protection from erosion.  This plan must provide specs and details for permanent erosion protection on any slope greater than 3:1.  
If you have questions, please email me at grolson@cabq.gov or phone 505-924-3994.

Sincerely,

Gregory R. Olson, P.E.

Senior Engineer

Orig:
Drainage file  H22/D026B
c.pdf
Addressee via Email  AECLLC@aol.com 
	Richard J. Berry, Mayor
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